

27 May 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

WEEKLY UPDATE

As we finish the second week of GCSE's, I am pleased to report that so far, Y11's seem to be happy with what has come up in the exams. The revision room continues to be well attended and Y11's are using this time to focus and question each other. They have taken their exams extremely seriously and I sincerely hope they are rewarded through their results.

A gentle reminder that students must attend in full school uniform for exams and revision sessions. Students are welcome to stay in school all day to use the revision room but are not allowed to leave and come back due to safeguarding and attendance monitoring purposes.

A notice to Y10 and Y11 parents, your sons' will all have received their academic report. I encourage that you go through this report and if you have any queries or concerns, contact their subject teacher for further information.

We welcome back Ms Hicking from maternity leave who will now be picking up the role of Head of Y7. All Y7's have been introduced to Ms Hicking and Mrs Turner will continue to work with the Y7's as the Pastoral Lead as well as support Mrs Hicking's year group.

Attached to this letter is information from the Met Police with regard to a Realities and Consequences of Criminal Behaviour workshop they are running during half term.

The workshop is young person led with activities, group discussions and guest speakers sharing their own personal experiences of the criminal justice system. The following topics will form part of the workshops:-

- The risk and consequences of crime Exploring criminal offenses
- The ripple effect
- The misconceptions of the Prison System

Lunch will be provided and there also will be the opportunity to play football at CPFC Academy dome from 2.30pm – 4.00pm. The link to register attendance is on the attached flyer.

Finally, to celebrate the Queen's Jubilee, Kemnal have decided that our students will commemorate this special occasion by just having lots of fun. Thank you to all those staff that made our "Jubilee Afternoon" possible, especially Mrs Cooper, who I understand spent a lot of her own time organising this event.

www.ktc-tkat.org

Tel: 020 8300 7112 Fax: 020 8300 5619 Email: admin@kemnal-tkat.org



Our afternoon consisted of students being able to purchase cakes and drinks, have fun on 4 different types of inflatables, use the picnic area, test out their skills in the penalty shoot out as well as finding our strongest student through tug of war. As we go to print, I can just hear how much fun they are all having!

Finally, I hope you have a fantastic half term break and look forward to seeing the students on Monday 6 June 2022. A reminder to them, we come back on Week A.

Take care, stay safe and enjoy your week.

Yours faithfully

Ms Emma Wride HEAD OF SCHOOL

E Winda

Tel: 020 8300 7112 Fax: 020 8300 5619 Email: admin@ktc-tkat.org

